
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By email to:  A57LinkRoads@planninginspectorate.gov.uk   

12 January 2022 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Campaign for National Parks (Unique Reference number: 20029526) response to Written 
Questions on A57 Link Roads Scheme (TR010034) 
 
Here are our responses to selected written questions on the A57 Link Roads Scheme. 
 
Q2.2 The NPPF has been updated since the application was submitted. a) How do the 

revisions of the NPPF affect the Proposed Development and the ES? 

The recent updates to the NPPF include changes to paragraph 176 which sets out the presumption 

against major development in designated landscapes. The new text makes it clear that protection 

against the negative impacts of major development also applies to the settings of National Parks 

and AONBs, and states that development within these areas “should be sensitively located and 

designed to avoid or minimise adverse impacts on the designated areas”. This revision affects the 

Proposed Development as it is within the setting of the Peak District National Park and means that 

it is now even more inappropriate for National Highways to be proposing a major development in 

this location. 

Q3.12 Various parties have suggested that an alternative to the Proposed Development 

would be a ban on heavy commercial vehicles on the A628 Woodhead Road and A57 Snake 

Road. The Applicant has provide further comments on this alternative scheme. Do you have 

any further comments in regard to National Highways’ comments? 

National Highways has failed to scrutinise alternatives that would avoid all the adverse impacts of 

the Proposed Development on the Peak District National Park. De-trunking of the A628T corridor 

with a Park-wide ban on through traffic of heavy lorries, substantial improvements for safe walking 

and cycling, and for buses throughout Glossopdale and Longdendale would reduce traffic and 

carbon emissions and allow people to travel without needing a car. The ban on through traffic of 

HGVs scored well in the 2015 Feasibility Study of Trans-Pennine Routes but was not progressed 

as it was ‘deemed undeliverable’. 

Q5.14 Is the Peak District National Park Authority content with the assessment of indirect 

effects on the Peak District National Park? 

The Proposed Development would result in both direct and indirect effects on the National Park as 

a result of the new infrastructure and increased traffic in the setting of the National Park.  

All public bodies have a duty to take account of the potential effect of their decisions and activities 

on National Park purposes, including activities undertaken outside National Park boundaries which 






